
PARKS & RECREATION COMMISSION

MEETING

MONDAY DECEMBER 11, 2023
7:30 P.M. 

Commission Room

Meeting Minutes
Official actions of the commission in these minutes are indicated by underlining.

The Weston Parks and Recreation Commission (WPRC) held its regular monthly meeting on December 11, 2023 in person. Commissioners present: Elizabeth Pocsik, Mark Crowley, Ed Bello and Doug Ries. Also present: Dave Ungar (Parks & Recreation Director), Lynn Stevens   (Aquatic Director) and Joe Parciasepe (Program Director) Public present, none
Call to order at 7:31 PM by Chairwoman Pocsik. There was a motion to approve the minutes of the special monthly Commission meeting on November 15, 2023.  Motion approved unanimously 4-0.
1) Public Forum

None. 

2) Unfinished Business.
a) Doug Ries was welcomed as the newest member of the Commission by Chairwoman Pocsik. 
3) Reports from standing committees.
a) Administrative Committee

i ) Chairwoman Poscik asked if there was any news on filling one remaining  Commission vacancy.
She will reach out to the Chair of the DTC to see if there has been any progress in putting forward a candidate for this spot.

      b) Aquatics Committee

i. Lynn Stevens reported on  the issue with the Dectron HVAC unit at the pool. The unit has been fixed and the unit is working well and the air quality and temperatures have been regulated. There is still an outstanding issue with the sewage pump at the Middle School emitting odors in to the hallway of the pool even though the pump itself has been fixed.
Issues with the fixtures in the boy’s side of the locker room have been taken care of and the shower ceilings in both the boy’s and girl’s side locker rooms are scheduled to be stripped and painted during the winter vacation week.

Swim lessons for the fall season have concluded successfully. Winter session registrations     are underway.

      c) Fields Committee 

i). Fields are now closed for the season; Portable toilets have been removed from the parks.
      d) Program Committee

i) Joe Parciasepe reported on the various programs currently running as well as a recap of the winter registrations. Winter registrations are highlighted by 150 ski program registrations.. Basketball program registrations are strong with 132 children registered and the Saturday program and Wednesday practices are going well. Joe gave kudos to the basketball program lead instructor Chris Zinkel who has improved the program with his expertise in running practice drills and promoting the improvement in the quality of play. 
The Middle School after school programs are running well with an increased number of participants especially in the volleyball program.
4) New Business

a)  Last month Dave reported on a resident who had expressed interest in donating a playground from their home to the town. Dave met with the manufacturer at the CRPA conference and determined it is a commercial use play structure and potentially this could replace the current playground at Keene Park when the utility work is completed there in the spring by Eversource.  Since then, the donation was placed on hold as the homeowner has had new thoughts of donating the structure to the Bridgeport Schools where it would potentially get more use.
b) The FY 2024/25 Parks & Recreation Budget is being developed currently.  Dave reported on the FY 23/24.Enterprise fund end of year balance. The fund has generated the highest return to the town that we have ever accomplished. The Parks & Recreation programs have generated in excess of $143,000 this year before deductions for pool sand blasting ($35,640) and the funding to offset some of the Program Supervisors salary ($47,500) were deducted from the fund.
c) Dave lauded the efforts of Lynn Stevens and Joe Parciasepe for their exceptional work in developing new and exciting programs which led to the dramatic increase in facility use and program registrations.

d) Wow program registration was very good and the transition to working under Parks & Recreation was seamless, Charlene Monn is continuing her training on using the RecTrac software as we move forward.

5) Correspondence, none

6) Announcements, Remarks for the good of the order, none
7)  Adjournment:  Chairwoman Pocsik motions to adjourn.  Motion passes unanimously.  8:12pm.
Respectfully Submitted,
David E. Ungar

Director, 

Weston Parks and Recreation Department

